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To: Hinsdale School Board  
From: Jane Fortson, CPA  
Business Administrator  
Re: Monthly Report – June 2024  
Date:06/09/2024  

  
We continue to work with TD Bank, to implement the positive pay program as an additional fraud 
prevention procedure, however, our check stock and the security features built into it have caused 
a delay, as we have two more years of check stock remaining, if it cannot be overcome, TD Bank 
has offered to pay the cost of new checks.  
 
I am requesting a motion to have the amount up to $33,000 transferred to the food service from 
the operating budget to the food service budget for the bad debt incurred for both this year and last 
year as no amount was transferred last year as needs to be each year. The current amount of bad 
debt is $32,820.77 as of June 10th. The amount should not exceed $33,000 and will most likely be 
far less as we continue to collect negative balances throughout the week.  This amount must be 
transferred to the food service accounts because “schools participating in the NSLP/SBP are 
prohibited from writing off or carrying over any bad debt in their food service program.  Schools 
must reconcile the food service accounts at each year’s end, transferring funds from another 
account, such as the general operating fund, in order to bring the debt off the food service 
books.”  This amount will be a bottom-line transfer.  
 
Lastly, regarding the decision to participate in the Community Eligibility Provision (CEP) 
allowing free breakfasts and lunches to all elementary students.  
 
Using the state’s CEP estimator and predicting that the number of students participating in lunch 
will increase, it demonstrates that there would be a break even to slight loss in revenues to the 
district as well as the opportunity to not incur increased student elementary debt for elementary 
students, as the current amount of debt relative to the elementary students is approximately 
$15.500, which is two years' worth of debt. The opportunity for all elementary students to 
participate in and receive both a healthy lunch and breakfast outweighs the minimal loss. The 
district has been running at a profit in their food service monies and has been required to spend 
down, this is the best way to spend down any monies that remain.  
 
Combining the above factors, I would like to ask the board to allow the district to participate in 
the Community Eligibility Program for elementary school. A motion would need to be made.  
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